- 1. Thanks for participating in Must Lunches. There were 300 lunches made at the Lock-In.
- 2. Surveys were passed out to parents. Boys are doing the same survey. Adult Planning Meeting this Saturday, 8:30-12:00. Mr. Moultrie and Mr. Richstein are leading it. Mrs. Franz will be away taking Josh to college. We will set goals and review last year's goals. Boys will be doing the same thing at the Planning Campout. Once the calendar is set, parents will have to approve it the first meeting in Sept. (Parent's Meeting). We will go over the entire calendar to make sure it is something we parents can support.
- 3. Bethlehem Lock-In; our troop may be asked to do it twice this year. They are trying to do it with other churches and may involve a second weekend.
- 4. Barbara Jacquet is training with Gail, the treasurer. She has been our treasurer for the past 10 years. Her son was in this troop and is an Eagle.
- 5. Jackie Hunt is our Popcorn Chair.
- 6. If a scout sells \$500, then he will get 20% of the sales. The more the scout sells, the higher the percentage he gets. The more he sells, the more money that will go into his scout account to help pay for trips, and camping gear. Scouts will get a packet with important dates and their fair share information. A flyer was sent around asking for adult help. She wants it to be more than a one-man team. Adult help is needed with Show and Sell Distribution. She will order enough popcorn to have scouts check out popcorn to sell. Show and Sell is September 22nd 5pm-8pm. October 22nd is the last day to turn in popcorn money. She will only take checks, no cash. November 10th is distribution at the farmhouse at MVUMC. Scouts pick up their popcorn that day. Adults help your scout sell popcorn. Encourage patrol activity. Choose a subdivision, take it to church, or take it to work, if you can. Make if fun for the boys. Top troop in popcorn sales gets a slot for Philmont.
- 7. Ivy has been involved with the troop for 10 years and considers us her best friends. She thanked all the parents for their support. It makes it all worthwhile when she stays up late doing records. Parent planning meeting is very important. Encouraged parents to attend. Parents are the lifesaver for their children. CPR after the meeting for those interested. \$15. There will be treat bags for all who attend the Parent Planning Meeting.
- 8. Scout Expo: Need help planning; 4th Thursday of every month at Roswell Street church. Talk to Barbara Jacquet for more information.
- 9. Lisa Anderson needs an adult to help with the logistics of the Annual Family Campout/COH in Sept. This will be a great way to get to know each other. Cooking by patrols or families. Scouts will get their merit badges and ranks earned this summer.